New Zealand intervention during the informal session Day 2
Thank you Mr Chair
New Zealand welcomes attention to the issue of complex emergencies. As others have already mentioned the recent floods in Pakistan underline the importance of this topic.
Once a disaster has happened international assistance is essential but it must take place with the people of the affected community at the centre of all decisions, and this must include people with disabilities and others that are particularly vulnerable in these situations.
But equally, people with disabilities must be considered before there is a disaster.  As the Philippines mentioned disaster preparedness can help reduce the level of catastrophe. So it is important to ensure people with disabilities are considered at this stage. 

In New Zealand our disaster preparedness approach is to help people prepare through a public education campaign ‘Get Ready, Get Through’ and plans devised at local levels for handling a disaster, including identifying vulnerable people in those communities. We are making material accessible to people with disabilities. For example we have just produced a DVD of the material in New Zealand Sign Language and are working on audio and online resources, and television advertisements are captioned.
